
Titan Touchdown Club (TTC) Meeting 
August 20th, 2024 

Tartan High School  
 
 

In Attendance:  Larry Thompson, Matt Diediker, Emily Panzica, Steve Meyer, Paul Lockhart, 
Lori Kaemmer, Michelle Engstrom 
 
Absent:  Kelly Matter, Tony Compton, Wendy Schwartz-Mix 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Thompson at 7:11 pm. 
 
July meeting minutes were not reviewed.  During the September meeting, we will need to 
review and approve meeting minutes from August, July, June, and April. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Current balance is $4,340.22 
There are two checks yet to clear for koozies and shirts totaling about $480.   
 
Coach’s Report: 
Coach Diediker reported that it has been a busy summer at Tartan with construction.  
Parking may be an issue during the season.  Practices are going well.  Numbers are higher.  
The new turf is good. 
 
Our first home game is September 6th (game 2).  Homecoming is on Saturday, September 
21st.  Tackle Cancer game will be on September 27th.  Senior Night is Thursday, October 
10th.   
 
Concession stand access by vehicle will be limited.  We can use the gator and shuttle from 
the visitor’s shed.  Feld access will be fluid throughout the season.  
 
Fundraisers: 
We are still working on producing our own discount cards this year.  Hopefully the cards will 
be ready by Labor Day weekend for the kids to sell in the community and at HyVee,   
 
The players will be helping serve at Ribfest at HyVee oin Oakdale on Saturdays in 
September.  We will receive $1-$1.50 per purchase.    
 
A 365 Raffle Night is still a possibility.  Coach Diediker is working with members of OAA to 
see if this is feasible. 
 
 



The new scoreboard is up and running.  We are still working with the school district to 
secure sponsors.  Oakdale Athletic Association (OAA) and HyVee have both expressed 
interest.   
 
We will have an OAA Day on October 13th with football games from 9:00 – 3:30 on the Tartan 
Field.   
 
Stacey Lockhart has volunteered to take senior pictures again.  We will need to order 
banners. 
 
The parent meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 27th at 7:00 on either the field or in the 
gym. 
 
HyVee will be providing meals for the night prior to game day.  We will purchase 
sandwiches for pre-game meals from HyVee, pizza for post-game meals from Pizza Man, 
and bagels on Saturday form HyVee. 
 
Other Business: 
Tony will order supplies for the concession stand.   
 
We should place an apparel order for hoodies, caps, and winter hats from Game One.  
Steve suggested 20 XL, 20 XXL, and 10 XXXL hoodies (mix of black, blue, and gray). 
A motion was made to spend up to $2500 on apparel by Steve.  Lori seconded.  All in favor.  
None apposed. 
 
Coach will also order a few socks for the players. 
 
Larry will work on updating the website and social media.   
 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, September 17th at 6:30 or 7:00 (TBA) at Tartan. 
 
Steve made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Matt seconded.   
All in favor.  None opposed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Michelle Engstrom 
 
 
 
 


